HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, MAY 9, 2019
Call to order:
Commissioner Johnson announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Richard Johnson, Donovan Sheppard
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Visitors:
Bernie Johnson from Lake Cochran attended to discuss extending the line further around the lake. There was some discussion and the Commissioners will not take any action unless they are approached in the future.

Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the April 11, 2019 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Engineer:
Submittals were received from Nasman Ridge and they are being reviewed.
Attorney:
Nothing for this meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for March was 12% and for Friar Creek it was 7%. There was some discussion. The field employees have been repairing fire hydrants that had been leaking or had been hit over the winter.
B. Leak Detection:
The field employees have been repairing fire hydrants that had been leaking or had been hit over the winter. Also, a meter was moved from 275TH to 118th near 273RD to help a customer shorten their line due to multiple leak problems over time. 
C. Audit:
The annual audit will start May 13th. 
D. Comcast:
The District has been using Comcast for internet and Frontier for phones. The time on the Frontier agreement has expired so after some discussion Commissioner Stonebridge motioned to switch from Frontier to Comcast for both services. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and the staff will proceed.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for April 2019 were presented to the Commissioners to review. There was some discussion. 
   B. Annual FS Review:
The Commissioners were given the Annual Financial Statement prepared by the accountant to review. They went through it page by page and then went through the check list. They also reviewed the Capital Asset Detail and the long term debt schedule. There was a lengthy discussion during the whole process. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to accept the annual statement as presented. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. The report will be submitted to the State Auditor tomorrow. 
   C. Shed:
The District is still waiting for the bid on replacing the shed.
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 5946 through 5955 in the amount of $37,827.24. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve payroll for May in the amount of $16,855.77. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, June 13, 2019 at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 7:30pm May 9, 2019.
Approved:
June 13, 2019


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice President


   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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